
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr David Cullinane TD 
Dail Eireann 
Leinster House  
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2 
 
April 4th 2023 
 
Email: david.cullinane@oireachtas.ie 
 
 
 
 
Re: PQ 7041-23 
 
Dear Deputy Cullinane 
 
Thank you for your recent request asking for the spend by the Coombe hospital on agency staffing and 
private recruitment firms for the years 2018 to 2022 inclusive.  
 
I refer to my earlier correspondence of February 28th inst. After considerable time spent in retrieving the 
requested information, I can now provide what we have and it is being sent to you in an Excel sheet format, 
together with this letter, by email. 
 
Please note that as the Coombe Hospital was the subject of two, separate, cyber attacks in 2021, some 
information may not be retrievable, however we have provided this information in good faith and trust you 
will accept it accordingly. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
MARY HOLDEN 
COMMUNICATIONS MANAGER 
Direct line: 01 4085735 
 
 


